
 

Tuesday September 2, 2025 
 
 
 

Notice of Road Closure – Horton Hill Road 
 
The Department of Public Works (DPW) will be excavating for a new structure on Horton Hill 
Road. 
 
Horton Hill Road will be closed from September 2 through September 26 for construction. 
 
This project is funded through the VTrans Structures Grant Program with a 90/10 match. Our 
road crew will handle all excavation, demolition of the old bridge, and site preparation. By 
using our own crew, we are able to complete the project within the awarded funding. 
 
Contech Engineering will install the new structure—an 18-foot wide, 6-foot tall, 36-foot long 
aluminum box culvert—during the week of September 15. The DPW will then begin 
backfilling and rebuilding the roadway the following week. New guardrails will be installed in 
October. 
 
This culvert is similar to the structure installed on Shaftsbury Hollow Road a few years ago. 
 
 
 


